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Shire President’s Report 
January 2013 

 
Annual Electors Meeting 
Thank you to community members 
who attended the 11/12 Shire of 
Beverley Annual Electors meeting in 
December. The Local Government 
Act requires that an annual meeting 
is held following confirmation of  
reports relative to the completed  
financial year.  
 
At the Beverley meeting the  
opportunity was also taken to  
provide updates on current projects 
and activities occurring within the 
Shire.  
 
Local Planning Strategy 
As mentioned in the November  
Blarney, the draft Local Planning 
Strategy is available for public  
comment until 31

st
 January 2013. 

The Strategy document can be 
viewed on the Shire website or in 
hard copy at the Shire office or  
Community Resource Centre. 
 
Plant and Works Committee 
The Plant and Works Committee will 
be undertaking a review and update 
of the 10 year road programme, 
c o m m e n c i n g  m i d  J a n u a r y .  
Comments or issues you would like 
to raise can be directed via email or 
in writing to the Shire office to the 
attention of the Works Supervisor. 
 
Swimming Pool’s 50

th 

If you haven’t been to the Beverley 
Pool for awhile, perhaps you should, 
and see how terrific it’s looking! The 
water is extremely inviting (even if a 
tad chilly at times), Bruce, Nemo and 
friends have found a place on the 
wall of the pump building, a diving 
board should just about be ready for 
plenty of action and new shade  
covers are on the way.  
 
Christmas Lights 
There were some great lighting  
displays in the businesses and 
around the town, with some new 
lights purchased by the Shire finally 
going up near the fountain in front of 

the Old School Building. Thankyou 
to everyone who participated, both in 
getting lights up and for making  
selections for the people’s choice 
awards.  
 
Avondale 
The historic Avondale Farm has  
educational, tourism and regional  
development potential.  
 
Once so valued by the State  
Government that funds were  
committed toward developing the 
property as a permanent feature in  
recognition of agriculture, Avondale 
now has the potential, if developed 
in a practical and sustainable way, to  
become a public and educational 
facil ity in the promotion of  
agriculture, now and into the future. 
 
Whilst the National Trust executive 
team have reluctantly agreed the  
property be prepared for sale  
following several years of inability to 
attract funding to commence  
implementation of the Masterplan, 
the Shire of Beverley and Avondale 
Farm Project Association have by no 
means given up in trying to secure a 
future for the property, and continue 
working with the National Trust in 
this regard. 
 
Beverley Station Arts 
Thankyou to Beverley Station Arts 
for organising and staging the free 
Family Christmas Concert held at 
the Platform Theatre. Council and 
BSA are currently working on a  
Management Agreement for the 
Railway Station Cultural Precinct to 

facilitate continued usage of the area 
for the community, and support 
growth of the Arts in the Beverley 
District and surrounding region. 
 
Radio West Feedback 
This year the Shire has been  
involved with the “Around the Towns” 
segment on Radiowest. To ascertain 
who listens to the segment and also 
information that could be included, 
feedback is welcomed from  
community members. 
 
Moving into 2013 ….  
I would like to thank Shire Staff and  
fellow Councillors for embracing their 
roles and working for the betterment 
of our community through 2012. The 
next 12 months will be busy again as  
progress is made implementing  
current plans, more planning is  
undertaken, and issues such as the 
Metropolitan Local Government  
reform unfold. 
 
 
Dee Ridgway 
Shire President 
 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 
 

To Clare, Mark and Dylan  

on the safe arrival  

of their baby girl  

Tegan Belle on  

Tuesday 18th December 

2012 
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Christmas  

Lights  

Competition 

Winners 2012 
The 2012 Christmas Lights Competition conducted by the Shire of 
Beverley, attracted some outstanding lights displays throughout the 
town. Well done to all the people that displayed and voted. 
 
The winner’s are as follows: 

People’s Choice - Residential : Jodie Bell 
 
People’s Choice - Business : Beverley Bakery 
 
Councillor’s Choice - Residential: Ian and Margaret Moulton 
 
Councillor’s Choice - Business: Beverley Newsagency 
 
Highly Commended - Residential: Cob and Stacey Stanfield 
 
Highly Commended - Business: Sticky Beaks 
 
Lucky Voter Winner: Ingrid Bell 

 

Kiosk Manager  
Required 

 
The Beverley Football Club  

Social Committee requires the  
voluntary services of an enthusiastic person to  

manage and facilitate the operation of our kiosk for 
our seven home games in season 2013.   

The Social Committee acts as one of our Club’s 
strongest resources and it is our wish with your  

valued assistance that this continues to be  
successful. Please contact  

President Steven Minchin on 9641 6060 or  
Secretary Ali Lewis 0417 947 955 

BEVERLEY 
SUB CENTRE 

 
Graduation Night 
Congratulations to our volunteers who 
received awards at our graduation night 
held in November. 
 
John Lane, Mark Stevens, Jenny Rayner 
and Graeme MacDonald all requalified 
their AAC. 
Maree Thornton qualified in PAC. 
Scott Morrell received certification as a 
Trainer and has now taken on the role 
of Head Trainer in our sub centre. 
Well done to you all. 
 
Season’s Greetings 
The Beverley St John Ambulance  
Committee would like to wish all the 
residents of Beverley, a very Merry 
Christmas and a safe and happy New 
Year. Please take care over the holiday 
season. 

WELCOME TO THE TEAM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Shire of Beverley  
would like to Welcome  

Michelle Edwards to the Front 
Office Administration Staff. 

 
Michelle will be filling in for  

Clare Moulton who is currently 
on maternity leave. 

 
Michelle has had previous  
experience working at the  

Beverley offices and is a great 
asset to our town. 
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BEVERLEY SWIMMING POOL 
 

Please Note: The Opening Hours of the Pool, printed in the December  

Blarney Edition were incorrect. The correct times are as below. 

 

The 2012/13 Opening Hours are:  

 
EARLY MORNING SWIMMING  (Lap swimmers only) 

Monday    12:00 noon to 7:00 pm 

Tuesday   CLOSED 

Wednesday  12:00 noon to 7:00 pm 

Thursday  12:00 noon to 7:00 pm 

Friday  12:00 noon to 7:00 pm 

Saturday  12:00 noon to 6:30 pm 

Sunday  12:00 noon to 6:30 pm 

FOR ALL FIRE EMERGENCIES PLEASE CALL 000 

HARVEST BANS 

For notification of Harvest bans call 9646 0145 – Harvest Ban Hotline (available 24 hours) or  

call 0427 057 719 – Justin Corrigan (Community Emergency Services Manager) 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 

Chief Fire Control Fire Officer Jim Aird 9647 1030 0429 113 787 

Deputy Chief Fire Control Fire Officer Richard Smith 9641 6052 0407 208 622 

BRIGADE 

CENTRAL Darren Boyle 9646 1240 0428 932 711 

BALLY BALLY 1 Bruce Kilpatrick 9646 4004 0428 464 006 

KOKEBY 1 Garry Miller 9646 4066 0428 464 066 

NORTH EAST 1 Lincoln Murray 9641 6146 0248 211 371 

MORBINING 1 Dean Aynsley 9646 6246 0428 466 246 

AVONDALE 1 John Barrett-Lennard 9646 1278 0429 461 278 

KOKEBY WEST 1 David Adams 9646 1378 0429 461 378 

DALE 1 Robert Fisher 9647 2045 0427 472 045 

WESTDALE 1 Paul Schilling 9647 1008 0427 158 908 

TALBOT 1 Andrew Shaw 9648 1022 0428 481 022 

 

 CARPET & LOUNGE       
SUITE  CLEANING 

                  It’s Spring Cleaning Time! 
 

  * Carpets Cleaned    *  Stripping & Sealing Floors 
  *  Lounge Suites Cleaned Like New *  Vinyl 
  *  Car Upholstery & Carpets Cleaned    *  Wood Phone Colin Today on 
  *  House Total Clean When Moving *  Slate 0417 971 786 
  *  Fire & Water Damage Clean Up   Email  colgrant1@bigpond.com 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
 

Residents of the Shire of Beverley 
are advised that Council meetings 
for 2013 will be held on the fourth 
Tuesday of the month. 
 
The meetings will commence at 
2:00pm as follows for 2013: 
 

26 February 
26 March 
23 April 
28 May 
25 June 
23 July 
27 August 
24 September 
22 October 
26 November 
17 December 
 

At the commencement of the  
meeting, subject to the public being 
present, time is set aside for the  
public to ask questions if they wish. 
 
If questions are to be directed to 
Council on an issue that may require 
research, you are encouraged to 
give prior notice so that information 
is available at the meeting. 
 
SP Gollan 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
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Would you know what to do if  

there was a bushfire near  

your home? 
 

Do you have a 

Bushfire Survival Plan ?? 
 

Have you considered all  

family members and pets??? 

 

Community Emergency Services Manager  

from the Shire of Beverley is available to  

answer questions and help you complete  

your Bushfire Survival Plan. 

Call 0427 057 719  
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BEVERLEY TOURIST BUREAU 
 

Happy Christmas to everyone in  

Beverley. We are closing the Tourist 

Bureau from Friday 21st December until 

Monday 7th January 2013. 

 

Many tourists are heading off to their 

homes for Christmas but we have still 

many overseas and eastern states visitors 

this month. People have come from as 

far away as China to as near as York. 

All are welcome. 

 

We had a wonderful group of students 

from Rossmoyne High School this 

month. There were over thirty in the 

group. They spent the whole day in  

Beverley visiting the Dead Finish  

Museum, Barrie Ferguson’s Toys, 

Avondale and here. Their teacher had 

nothing but praise for Beverley and  

another trip is planned for November 

2013. Thank you Beverley for 

welcoming them. 

 

For the last time this year I am asking 

you to think about coming into the  

Bureau and donating a few hours of your 

precious time to help us here, as a  

volunteer. Just come in so that we can 

show you how we function day to day. 

Until you actually ask we can’t tell you, 

but you would be welcome to find out, 

have a cuppa and a chat. Perhaps 2013 is 

your year. 

 

Again a huge THANK YOU to our  

current volunteers. You have done a 

great job during 2012. 

Thank you again to the people,  

organizations and shop who give out 

information about Beverley. 

 
 

 

TRANSPORT 

Daily Service  
- 

Beverley to 
York, Perth 
and Return 

 

 

0408 914 435  Home: (08) 9646 1668 

COBB & STACY STANFIELD 
Email: avonexpress@bigpond.com 
FOR URGENT PICK UPS RING 

COBB ON MOBILE 

SMALL TO MEDIUM SIZED FREIGHT 
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(Design and Manufacturing Services) 
 

Solving a range of practical needs and problems. 
 

Specialising in: 
✔ Cabinet making 
✔ Shop fitting and modifications 
✔ Modular designs eg Work spaces 
✔ General carpentry 
✔ Installations and modifications 
✔ Metal based fabrication 
✔ Motorhome and Caravan fitouts 
✔ Tiling 
✔ Advice and training 
 
Guy Slingerland                     0403602335 

Gemma Ridgway, pictured with her  
grandmother Joyce Ridgway at the Beverley 
Harvest Festival, took advantage of the BHP 
Billiton Matched Giving program. 
 

Matched giving program 
benefits festival  
December 2012 
 
Environmental advisor Gemma  
Ridgway grew up in the small  
Wheatbelt town of Beverley, leaving 
for university studies but returning 
home each harvest time.  
Now based at BHP Billiton Worsley 
Alumina’s Boddington Bauxite Mine, 
Gemma’s volunteer work with the  
Beverley Harvest Festival was given a 
boost through the company’s Matched 
Giving Program.  BHP Billiton will 
match $10 per volunteer hour and with 
Gemma volunteering 48 hours the festival will receive $480 in addition to her volunteer time.  
The volunteer - run festival was held last month on a fully functioning farm owned and operated by the National  
Heritage Trust.  
Gemma put some of the knowledge she has aquired at Worsley to good use in developing a risk assessment and 
control plan for the festival.  
“It is great to be able to continue to contribute to my home community while working for Worsley,” Gemma said. 
A big number of Worsley employees participate in the Matched Giving Program, which benefits a broad range of 
community groups. 
As well as supporting volunteering, the program also matches dollar-for-dollar funds employees raise or donate to 
registered charities or community groups. 
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The 150th Anniversary  
of the Consecration of  

St. Pauls Anglican Church, 
Beverley. 

 
 

A congregation of over 70 people filled the little St. Paul’s Anglican Church, 
and overflowed into the graveyard, for a communion service held by 
Archbishop Roger Herft, on Saturday, November 10th 2012. 
 
The service was to celebrate the 150

th
 anniversary of its consecration by 

Bishop Hale in 1862. The church, 5 kilometres north of Beverley, was built in 
1859 of hand-made bricks and with a shingle roof. Apart from local  
people, the crowd included some from neighbouring areas, Perth, Albany 
and as far away as Adelaide and Melbourne. 
 
The Archbishop, and his wife, joined the congregation after the service for a 
luncheon held in the hall at St. Mary’s, the Parish Church of Beverley. 
 
The church and its graveyard, the sixth oldest church in the state, stand 
alone on a site where the original town of Beverley was planned. However, a 
few years later the township was moved to its present site. It remained the 
Parish Church until St. Mary’s was built in Beverley in 1892. The scholarly 
and remarkable Rev. Frederick Lynch, rector of the nearby St. Peter’s 
Church, Gilgering, served there for 29 years, until his death at the age of 73. 
With no longer a rector in Beverley, a service is only held when there is a 
fifth Sunday in the month. 
 
St. Paul’s stands on land near the Avon River brought from the Edwards 
family for ten shillings, in early 1859. The well-preserved church registers 
record the marriages, christenings and burials and include the names of  
Edwards, Broun, Barrett-Lennard, Lukin and Parker, all pioneering families 
of the area. 
 
By about 1970, the church was in very poor condition, made worse by the 
Meckering earthquake of 1968. As the local parish had little money, there 
was talk of demolition. However, Mr Geoffrey Barrett-Lennard, (Peoples 
Warden), volunteered to supply all the materials, organized a team of  
descendants, and with the help of several local tradesmen, drains were dug 
to prevent rising damp, cracks were repaired and outside walls rendered. 
 
St. Paul’s was listed by the National Trust of Australia in 1973. In recent 
years grants from the Heritage Council of W.A. have enabled the stained 
glass windows to be restored and other repairs made. The little church is 
now in excellent condition, and recent work has resulted in a neat and tidy 
graveyard. 
 
With a small, elderly congregation, and only a few services a year one  

wonders what the future of this historic church and its graveyard will be. 

Please note - If you ever wish to see this historical church, it is located on 

the Top Beverley Road. 

 

BILL CHAMBERS 
 

Chartered Accountant 
&  

Registered Tax Agent 
 

Tax return preparation 
 

Financial and accounting  
advisory services 

 
Office hours: 
Wednesday 

9.15am - 5.00pm 
 

129 Vincent Street, Beverley 
9646 1566 (Monday - Friday) 

Lic. No. 000797 

FOR SALE 
 

Golden Pea Straw Bales 
Ideal to mulch your garden or 

veggie patch, can deliver 
 

Phone: 9646 0906 

THANK YOU 

 
The Beverley Men’s Shed members 

Wish to Thank the Beverley retailers 
For the very good quality of produce 

and service for Christmas windup. 
 

Happy Festive Season to all. 

BEVERLEY CLAY  

TARGET CLUB 
 

Ever thought about clay target shooting? 

Come and meet the friendly members 

At Nicholas Road Grounds. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Sunday 20 January 2013 

There will be a shoot 
 

February 2013 
TBA 

 

Sunday 3 March 2013 

Clay target shoot day 

11.00am - 2.00pm 

Sausage Sizzle 
 

Further information contact 

Kevin - 9647 1031 

Jim - 9646 4152 
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Research:  Research is always  
ongoing and included an inquiry 
seeking information regarding the 
Beverley Scout movement (Troop 30) 
and some interesting information & 
items have been forthcoming. 
 

Beverley Show:  As 2012 is “The 
Year of the Farmer” the Society  
decided to concentrate our Show  
display on “The Farmer’s Wife” and 
the role that women play and have 
played over the years in everyday 
farm life. I believe an interesting and 
eye-catching display was provided. 
 

Visit by Heritage Consultant, Cathy 
Day:  Cathy Day, along with her  
assistant, Shaun, spent time with us 
at the Museum from Monday to 
Wednesday September 3

rd
 to 5

th
 

2012. Cathy catalogued and  
photographed many of our items  
c o n s i d e r e d  t o  h a v e  g r e a t  
significance, our members providing 
details of each item’s history where 
possible. It is envisaged that the  
information Cathy has accumulated, 
will be provided to us at a later date 
and should prove to be very valuable.  
Cathy did this work free-of-charge, as 
it was part of her studies on small 
museums throughout the State. 
The Society appreciates Cathy and 
Shaun’s time and I would like to add 
my personal thanks to those  
members who made themselves 
available over the three days. 
 

Visit by Members from State  
Heritage Office and Heritage  
Council:  On Tuesday September 4

th
 

we had a brief visit from some  
members of the State Heritage Office 
and the Heritage Council, I think 
seven in all. They were accompanied 
by the Beverley Shire President and 
a few local Shire Councillors. The 
touring party had a look through the 
Museum and we were given a short 
address by one of the visitors. 
 
Improved Foot 
path Access to 
Museum:  
Our thanks to the 
Shire for the  
provision of a  
concrete path off 
Morrison St to the 
building. This is a 
great improvement 
when receiving 
t o u r  b u s e s  
particularly under 
wet conditions. 
 

Proposed Replacement of Post & 
Rail Fence: Due to aging and 
weathering we have decided to  
replace the Post & Rail fence.  
However obtaining suitable timber is 
proving a little difficult at the  
moment. 
 

Garden Plaque: To mark the  
Garden & Tree Society’s 30

th
  

Anniversary the Beverley Historical 
Society is organising a plaque to be 
attached to a stone and placed in the 
garden adjacent to the Museum. To 
highlight the occasion the Garden & 
Tree Society will be having morning 
tea in the Garden on Saturday  
November 24

th
 between 10am & 

2pm. 
 

Graffiti: Unfortunately we were  
recently the victim of a small amount 
of graffiti on some of the verandah 
posts and it’s to be hoped this is only 
a one off occurrence. Thanks to the 
Shire for cleaning it off. 
 

Computer: Thanks to Lotterywest 
the Society now has a laptop & 
printer /scanner. 
 

Thanks: In conclusion my sincere 
thanks to all fellow office bearers 
and in particular Morag for her work 
as Secretary, often opening the  
Museum on a Saturday afternoon & 
for contributing informative notes in 
the Beverley Blarney each month, 
and thank you to Erica for your  
diligent work as Treasurer. 
 
Thank you also to all of those  
members who have given up time to 
attend meetings, go on roster, 
worked on research & generally  
contributed in any way to the  
Society’s wellbeing, not forgetting 
Delys & Erica‘s work in the garden. 
 

Bob Hall, President,  
Beverley Historical Society 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annual Report for 2011/2012 of  
The Beverley Historical Society  
for delivery at the 35

th
 AGM on  

Monday October 8
th
 2012 

 

Membership: Current membership 
stands at 15 whilst meeting  
attendances usually range between 
8 to 10 members. 
 

The Late Joyce Oliver:  It was with 
sadness that we lost one of our  
foundation members in the late 
Joyce Oliver who passed away on 
January 8

th
, 2012, just two months 

short of her 97
th

 birthday. I  
understand that Joyce held the  
position of Treasurer for five years 
during the mid 1980s. She was a 
regular attendee and contributor at 
our monthly meetings right up until 
she lef t  Bever ley in 2010. 
 

In memory of Joyce, the Society held 
a small morning tea at the Museum, 
attended by a group of her friends. 
Joyce was keen to ’rescue’ the old 
Beverley Times printing press from 
the Beverley Showgrounds and as a 
result it now stands in the garden by 
the Museum, where we plan to have 
some cover erected over it. 
 

Easter: Members were kept busy 
over Easter with the Museum open 
over the four days with a wide variety 
of clothing, dresses etc on display. 
Some members of the Beverley 
Quilters group added extra interest 
with a lovely display of quilting work. 
I understand that over a hundred 
visitors passed through over the four 
days. 
 

Bus Tours: Between May 15
th
 & 

August 26
th
 we had five bus tours 

call at the Museum. These  
comprised of:- two buses from Elite 
Tours; two buses from Chauffeur 
Services; plus a small bus with men 
from Northam & Wundowie. 
 

Museum Visitors: For the twelve 
months from October 2011 to 2012 
the total visitors (including scheduled 
Sunday openings, many Saturday 
afternoons, occasional midweek 
tourists, the Year Twos from the 
Beverley School and the bus groups 
above) was about 450. 
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Machinery  
Volunteer Workshops 

 
The series of workshops has been  
completed, and we have an  
excellent team of volunteers taking 
on responsibility for the ongoing  
maintenance of the machinery  
collection. The worksheets are being 
prepared, and will be available in the 
new year. These will assist  
future tractor operators. Again thank 
you to the Your Community  
Heritage, a federally funded  
program aimed at enhancing  
community engagement  and  
b u i l d i n g  c a p a c i t y  i n  l o c a l  
communities.  Thank you also to our 
“senior” volunteers who took on the 
lead role, and to the volunteers who 
participated. 
 
The fantastic vintage tractor parade 
was proof of the success of the  
program. 

 

 

York Estate Agents – (Beverley Division) 

Local Residential & Rural Experts, honest and caring for your  

requirements. Whatever you are looking for, be it your first home, 

or retirement home, a hobby farm, a dream block of land or  

investment, we can help with a can do Professional Attitude. 

Contact the Team at York Estate Agents for all your Real Estate 

requirements.   Office:  72 Avon Terrace York  WA  6302 
 

Residential:  Helen Stubing   0407 964 611   Your Local Sale Rep. 

Rural:  Michael Bawden   0403 268 158   FREE Appraisals  

Rentals:  Jenette Callaghan 0418 929 011 

Office:  Phone:  9641 1335      Fax:  9641 1334 

Email:  Helen:  stubing@oceanbroadband.net   

Office:  yorkfn@westnet.com.au 

Web:  www.yorkfn.com.au 

Avondale Reserve 
 

The Max Employment team has cleared 
most of the access track around the  
internal perimeter of the Reserve.  Only a 
few big limbs to be removed and then the job 
will be complete.   Well done to the team. 
 
The WA Wildflower Society is in the  
process of completing the report on their  
recent survey of the flora in the reserve.  
 

Avondale for the next few months 
 

Avondale will be operating on minimum staff during the summer break.   
Anything urgent please contact the National Trust  9321 6088, or you can try 
my mobile 0427 477 734 

Avondale Discovery Farm  
6km west of Beverley 

For more information ring (08) 9646 1004 
dina.blennard@ntwa.com.au 

www.beverleywa.com/avondale 

Photos courtesy of Deidre Gowland 

 

 
BEVERLEY  NEWSAGENCY 

135 VINCENT STREET, BEVERLEY 

9646 1142 
 

We wish all our customers a very 

safe, happy & prosperous New Year 

 

Thank you for your continued support, and 

we look forward to being of service to you 

throughout the coming year. 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL STOCK AVAILABLE NOW 

Barry  &  Pauline  Knight 

mailto:stubing@oceanbroadband.net
mailto:yorkfn@westnet.com.au
http://www.yorkfn.com.au
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History of the 
Beverley Garden 

&Tree Society 
 

[As presented at 30th Anniversary of the 

Beverley Garden & Tree Society] 

 

The inaugural meeting of the society was 

held at the CWA Rooms in Vincent Street, 

Beverley, on November 22, 1982 at 8 o’clock 

in the evening. There were 29  

people present with a ratio of 26 females to 3 

males. This pretty much represents the  

gender ratio we have at meetings 30 years 

later. There were 13 apologies. After some 

discussion the name of Beverley Garden and 

Tree Society was decided. 

A Steering Committee to determine aims, 

constitution and organisation of the  

Society’s affairs for six months was elected: 

Blair Doncon as Chairperson, Jenny Jones as 

Secretary and Jan McMullan as Treasurer 

with a committee of Norma Adams, Dorothy 

Barrett-Lennard, Margaret Blight, Ruth 

Mann, Judy Richards and Mary Shaw. 

Meetings were to be held on the fourth  

Monday of each month except December and 

January. 

Subscriptions were to be $5.00 per  

annu m.  Remarkably th e  annual  

subscription has not changed in the 30 years! 

Jenny Jones was given a vote of thanks for 

initiating the meeting. 

The Constitution was presented and  

confirmed by members at the June 27 1983 

meeting. 

The Aims of the Beverley Garden & Tree 

Society were and are: 

1. To improve knowledge of different 

plant families & their culture; 

2. To encourage the establishment & 

maintenance of home gardens; 

3. To encourage use of trees in the rural 

landscape; 

4. To encourage civic beauty &  

roadside plantings & preservation; 

5. To promote friendship & share 

knowledge 

Activities in those first years included: 

Display Table & Bring & Buy at each  

meeting 

Guest speakers re Main Road Department 

policy, herbs, fruit trees, flower  

arrangements, Planting by the Moon 

Propagation by cutting & seeds, of native & 

other plants. 

Road verge planting; local garden walks; 

bush walks 

Day trips; an Autumn Flower Show 

 

At the first AGM President Blair Doncon 

reported:  

If asked to describe our formative 

year, I would use the word ‘interesting’. I use 

such a neutral adjective because I believe the 

year had its share of ‘highs’ and ‘lows’, of 

rewards and disappointments. For example 

the planned bus trip to Garden Week was 

cancelled due to lack of interest. Some guest 

speakers faced poor attendances which was a 

pity, and I personally are very disappointed 

about the Main Road Department’s  

regulations covering what can be grown on 

road verges. In fact it horrified me to hear 

their definition of a tree as being a “fixed, 

unmoveable object”. 

On the bright side however, good 

attendances of from twenty to forty people 

were treated to some extremely interesting 

days. These included a floral art demonstra-

tion, a talk on how to grow native trees from 

seeds, a pruning demonstration at Avondale, 

and a very well attended and even more 

efficiently executed ‘tree plant’ on Pattons 

road. I say efficient because by the time your 

far-from -efficient or punctual President 

arrived, it was all over; well done! 

 That leads me to apologise for my 

non-attendance at many meetings. I find it 

very difficult to make day-time  

meetings because of farming commitments. 

 Thanks must go to Jenny Jones 

whose knowledge, ability, patience and  

enthusiasm seem boundless. Without her 

drive the group would simply not have been 

formed. On behalf of everyone, Jenny, thank 

you! 

Thanks must also go to the  

committee members, many of whom put in a 

lot of work. Thanks are also due to the  

Beverley Shire for their cooperation 

throughout the year. 

In conclusion I ask all members to 

contribute towards making our Society a 

vital organisation in 1984; by attending 

meetings and letting office bearers know 

what interests you, and thereby enabling 

them to organise interesting meetings Good 

luck for eighty four! 

The Financial Statement showed a balance of 

$151.93. 

 

A Local Garden Competition was first 

organised in 1986 to be judged in late  

September (actually turned out to be mid-

October). Judges came from Perth. There 

was $80 prize money dived into four  

categories: 

Town garden won by Mrs Joy Smith; 

Farm garden won by Mrs Moia Sims; 

Colour patch won by Ron & Norma  

Adams; and 

Outdoor living won by Mrs Mary Thomas. 

Meetings continued at the CWA until  

February 1987 and the first meeting in the 

Dead Finish was in March 1987. Sometime 

in the early 1990s the meetings were moved 

to afternoons.  I will finish with a brief  

history of the Dead Finish Garden. 

 

Dead Finish Garden 

The first official mention of 

involvement in this Garden 

here was made by Ruth Mann 

at the July 1983 meeting who 

reported that the Society had 

been asked to participate with the  

Management of the Dead Finish in  

landscaping the immediate area near the 

building and round the Tourist Information 

Bay. Members agreed that this could be the 

community project for the next year, 1984. 

Discussions & planning continued through 

1984 and in June 1985, it was reported that 

garden plans had been drawn up by Jenny 

Jones and looked very promising. The Shire 

was starting to proceed with some work and 

it seemed that the Garden Society would be 

able to begin work on the gardens in the near 

future. All the area was to be sprayed with 

Round Up in July. 

In November 1985 it was reported that all the 

landscaping at the Dead Finish had been 

completed, the couch grass sprayed several 

times and all was in readiness to plant the 

trees and shrubs in May or June the next year 

when the season broke.  

May & June 1986 meetings were busy bees 

at the Dead Finish. Approximately 12  

members helped to plant trees, shrubs & 

ornamentals. It was reported in the minutes: 

“It was hard work digging and planting. A 

task well done. With soaking winter rains 

which followed soon after the planting the 

plants should grow very well and enhance 

the drive through our town. Thanks to Jenny 

Jones who organised the trees to plant and 

had all the gardens planned out with stones 

placed around.” 

The garden has continued to grow and  

develop over the years with the addition of 

reticulation, historic fences, a birdbath, 

scarecrows, seats, a sundial, an arch, etc.  

This Garden is much admired by visitors to 

the museum & the town and is a lasting  

testament to the volunteers from the  

Beverley Garden & Tree Society who have 

put so much hard work into this genuine 

community garden. They all deserve our 

acclamation. 

 

Conclusion 
In conclusion, the Beverley Garden 

& Tree Society has achieved its 

original aims and, in doing so, 

made a significant contribution to 

the Beverley Community through public 

gardening, through garden education and 

most importantly through providing locals – 

especially those new to Beverley - with  

opportunities for social get-togethers, a 

chance to get out of the house & and just 

have a chat about gardens or anything else 

that interests us. Here’s to another 30 plus 

years. 

Morag Whitney, Former President BGATS, 

November 2012 
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Station Gallery and Platform Theatre News 

                      Station Gallery and Gardens 

Wishing all readers a HAPPY NEW YEAR from the Beverley Station Arts Committee, we would like it noted 

that the gallery will be closed for the month of January, but that doesn’t mean you can’t venture beyond the 

clock arch entry. Visitors are always welcome to look around the grounds and picnic is they wish – it is public 

property after all.  

 

The Beverley School held their staff party on 30th November (apologies for not showing the location of the 

overhead theatre light switches) and the year 4/5 class had an excursion of art based activities at the  

Station on 6th December. Their artwork included the making of the banners used as backdrops for the  

Christmas concert which are brilliant and we really appreciate the children’s efforts (not to mention their 

teachers Chantelle Meade and Aleisha Murray, and helper Kathryn McLean). It was a pleasure to see the  

students so engrossed in drawing and painting, and exploring all facets of the Station precinct, and great to 

see the venue so alive. 

 

Platform Theatre Events  

The Platform Theatre was certainly buzzing this week and the weather was perfect for the two events held - 

the Station Arts Family Christmas Concert on Saturday 15th and the school’s end of year presentation night on 

Monday 17th December. Both nights epitomized what this time of the year is all about with the coming  

together of families.  

The Family Variety Christmas Concert was a little late starting with Think Pink performers not allowing enough 

time to get to Beverley for their sound check, but other than that all went to plan thanks to our amazing sound 

production team being on the ball. We can’t thank Steve Ramm enough for his involvement with the Theatre, 

and to Tim too. An English visitor to town whose vocation is in sound and lighting was staying at the caravan 

park last weekend and was so enthralled by the quality of such coming from ‘over the fence’ he made enquiries 

as to its origins.  

 

Many thanks to Kelly Shaw and her sister Tracey Nivison for being so wonderful in their singing and conducting 

the school choir and littlies as the introduction to Santa’s entrance. He arrived by train amidst much noise and 

smoke that even had a few fooled. Another one to Steve! And Santa of course. 

 

As a taster for the Beverley Choir (to be formed in the New Year) Kelly Newton Wordsworth sang carols from 

her new CD. Kelly is from Williams and has kindly taken on the job as choir teacher/conductor. Sarah Miller is 

the co-ordinator - Ph 96464066 or email miller@reachnet.com.au if you haven’t already put your name down 

and are keen to join.  

It was a delight to watch the bright and bubbly Think Pink girls perform 

and they had the kids eating from their hands. Then came the most  

unexpected sound from the 3BOB band from Cunderdin – so good that  

judging from the many favourable comments made both on the night and 

since, they’ll be back!   

 

Shire President Dee Ridgway announced the Christmas lights competition 

champions and drew the raffle winners of the amazing baskets of goodies 

donated by sixteen generous businesses up and down of Beverley.  

Actually, they all deserve a mention, starting with the Beverley Shire giving day passes to the town swimming 

pool, then Alex’s Garden Corner, Beverley IGA Supermarket and Liquor, Beverley Pharmacy, TM Hair Design, 

Beverley Garden Centre, Avon Trading Co, T-Bone Butchers, Ye Olde Beverley Drapery,Avon Rose Tea Rooms, 

Beverley Bakery, Beverley Newsagency, Beverley Hotel, The Dome Roadhouse, U Beauty Country, Wayde and 

Kathryn McLean. Thank you all again for your true Christmas spirit. All in all it was a magnificent night of  

entertainment with both kids and adults catered for and being free made it accessible to all which is what 

Beverley Station Arts will endeavour to do for every Christmas concert. 

mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
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Next Event: AUSTRALIA DAY CONCERT 

The Beggars with guest musician Robert Wallace will perform Australian Songbook a musical tribute to great 

Australian songs and artists. The Beggars are three brilliant singer/songwriters who have toured their  

Australian Songbook all over Australia and into the Europe so now its Beverley’s turn – and what better timing 

than for Australia Day. With their crystal clear sound, Normie Rowe is quoted as saying the Beggars are   “The 

best Australian vocal band since the seekers”. 

 The Beggars 

 Saturday 26th January 2013 

 Beverley Platform Theatre 

 Tickets $30 (adults), $15 (children 12 and under) 

 Tickets available from Beverley Newsagency OR online bookings www.trybooking.co/CFMI 

 Licenced bar (under 18’s must be accompanied by a parent/legal guardian at all times) 

 Soft drinks, snacks and ice-creams 

 Coffee van 

 Burger van 

 Gates open 6.30pm 

 Entertainment starts 8.00pm 

 

If you would like to be included on the email list for notification of coming events (so you can forward to 

friends), email secretary Sarah Miller miller@reachnet.com.au  

 

Platform Theatre Chair Drive  

Station Arts continues to build its store of chairs through a “chair drive” where you are invited to donate $20 

for the cost of a chair.  

If you would like to donate a chair, and/or become a member Beverley Station Arts Inc (Friend of the Station) 

please see the treasurer Pauline at the Newsagency, ring 96461042, or email beverleystationarts@gmail.com. 

Membership forms can also be downloaded from www.beverleywa.com (NB cheques to be made payable to  

Beverley Station Arts). 
****Platform Theatre Events and Caption This photo turn the page****** 

mailto:miller@reachnet.com.au
mailto:beverleystationarts@gmail.com
http://www.beverleywa.com
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C & B SOUTHERN RUN  
TRANSPORT 

 
DELIVERING TO: BEVERLEY, BROOKTON, PINGELLY 

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY AND FRIDAY. 
  

DELIVERY OF GENERAL FREIGHT, AND CHILLER GOODS 
FROM CANNINGVALE MARKETS DEPO. 

  
PLEASE CONTACT PAUL BALDWIN  ON 

0417 953 968 OR AH 08 9646 0461. 
 

Big enough to do the job, small enough to care. 

Thank you all the responses for the  
caption this photo of Lew and Simon at 
the recent “DIAMOND” Neil Diamond 
Tribute Concert. They were all too good 
to choose just one. Here are the  
following captions: 
 
Simon: ‘Dig deeper into your pocket 
Lew we’re gonna need at least two 
more” by Matt McLean 
 
“I don’t think it will do the trick” by 
Brian Tyrer 
 
Chequered Pizza Lovers could have 
Past! by Simon Broun  
 
In the tune to ‘Sweet Caroline’ 
Sweet Pizza Pie la da da 
Lew we have one slice to go da da da 
I bags it’s mine la da da............  
 
Simon: We’re here again!!, I guess it’s 
takeaway again tonight Lew!!! Maybe 
we get one for the road. By Anon 
 
Neil who???? 
We just came here for the pizza!!!!!! 

Platform Theatre Events for 2013 
 
Dates to mark on your Calendar: 
Saturday 26th January 2013: AUSTRALIA DAY CONCERT  

“THE BEGGARS” - Australian Songbook  

performed all over Australia and Europe, the Beggars are three brilliant 

singer / songwriters with a crystal clear Australian sound they perform 

Australian Songbook as a quartet featuring a guest fiddle/multi-

instrumentalist. 

 

Saturday 16th February: OPERA ON THE PLATFORM  

Dress ‘Beverley Formal’ for an evening of Opera  

with Mary-Attracta Connolly (soprano), Mark Alderson (baritone) and 

Tommaso Pollio (pianist) - members of West Australian Opera. 

 

Saturday 16th March: LUCKY CHARM 

60's-80's music Show Band featuring members of WA bands the  

Troupadors, Breakaway, Brix and The Times  

all legends of WA so it will be a reunion style performance of Fun, 

Friends & Memories! 

 

Saturday 30th March: PLATFORM EASTER MARKETS 

art & craft, gourmet food & music. 

 

Thursday March 28 - Monday April 1:  

45TH ANNUAL ART PURCHASE EXHIBITION  

(presented at the Beverley Town Hall). 

 

Friday 12th April: CANTERBURY TALES 

comedy drama production by SW Performing Arts  
 

Wishing all readers a HAPPY NEW YEAR  

Jenny Broun 

President, Beverley Station Arts 

9646 1500 / 0419 040 063 / brounj@westnet.com.au 

mailto:brounj@westnet.com.au
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Country Line Dancing 
 
 

Beginner Classes 
 

January 3rd, 10th,  
17th, 24th and 31st 

 
9.30am to 12.00pm 

 
Beverley Town Hall 

 
Enquires: Jan 9646 4041  

Penchar Contracting Grader Hire (WET) 
John Deere 770BH (Cat 140h equivalent) 
14’ mould board, rear rippers. 

Roaded catchments, contours erect & decommissioned, roads & tracks, fence 
lines, house and shed cuttings, firebreaks, runways 
and washout fills  
    
Contact: Fred Sing (China) 
Mobile: 0429461369 

 Travelling Overseas or around Australia? 
To book a holiday of a lifetime 
Contact your local travel professional 
 
 

Catherine Riches 
 

 

Tel: (61)8 9647-2173 Email: broker3@bigpond.com 
Travel Associates Australia Pty Ltd - Licence Nbr:9TA1188 

BIRTHDAY WISHES 
Happy Birthday to  

KANA MOULTON 
Who celebrates her 11th birthday  

on 27th January 2013. 

♥Love from all of your  

family and friends 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY  
Happy Birthday wishes to  

CHARLEE FRICKER 
Who celebrates her 7th birthday  

on 27th January 2013. 

♥Love from all of your  

family and friends 

FOR SALE 

 

1 x 150 litre chest freezer $200 ono 
 

1 x Glass top Outdoor Setting table$50 
 

1 x Filter Queen vacuum cleaner - fully 

serviced, includes turbo head carpet  

attachment $300.00.  
 

Phone: 9646 1261 

Thank you 
 
Val Edwards and family 
would like to thank all our 
wonderful friends and family 
for their love and support 
since Paul passed away.   
 
We knew he was a very  
special man and this was  
confirmed by all those who  
attended his funeral, sent 
cards and phoned to offer  
support.   
 
A very special thanks to 
Jenny Rayner and St John’s 
Ambulance crew,  Beverley 
Doctors and Michelle and 
staff at Beverley Hospital.   
 
Love and thanks to our special 
friends Bruce and Marg Peck 
and the fabulous committee 
and members of Beverley 
Bowling Club. 

mailto:broker3@bigpond.com
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Mobile: 0418 906 307 
email: number90@westnet.com.au 

website:www.number90galleryandmusic.com.au 

Your Country Music 
Store 

 

view catalogue at 
WWW.INSIDEMUSIC.COM.AU 

 

view other products at 
www.number90galleryandmusic.com.au 

 

Contact Peter Byfield 
No 90 Gallery & Music 

 

90 Fitzgerald Street  
NORTHAM  WA 6401 
Phone: 08 9621 1669 

 

 

 

 

BEVERLEY BRANCH, 

COUNTRY WOMEN’S ASSOCIATION 

www.cwaofwa.asn.au 
As the year comes to a close, we  
reflect on the past year and have  
honoured all commitments and made 
donations to several worthy  
institutions. 
 

Once again Beverley Branch of CWA 
donated seven book awards to the 
school - These books were awarded 
for good citizenship and the recipients 
were: Tealah Hawke, Declan 
Kilpatrick, Georgina Fisher, Zac Rieck, 
Zoe Bennet, Jade Holland and Luke 
Stevens. Congratulations to all these 
students. 
 

As always, our December meeting was 
a great time to chat and enjoy the 
friendships which have made our 
CWA so enjoyable - as well as deal 
with the business in hand and  
preparation for the events of 2013. To 
wind up the year, we all retired to the 
Avon Rose Tea Rooms and enjoyed a 
delightful light lunch. 
 

Sadly, our president, Rhonda and  
husband Ev announced that they had 
sold their home in Beverley and were 
negotiating to relocate to Pinjarra. 
Rhonda has held many positions on 
the CWA committee, both at local and 
at Divisional level. 
 

Thank you Rhonda - we all wish you 
many more years of good health and 
happiness together in your new home. 
 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday 
14 February commencing at 10.00am 
for morning tea followed by the  
February monthly meeting at 
10.30am. A bring and share lunch will 
proceed the Annual General Meeting. 
 

New members will be made most  
welcome. For further information 
please contact Secretary, Lorraine 
Sims on phone 9646 1243. 

mailto:number90@westnet.com.au
http://www.number90galleryandmusic.com.au/
http://www.musicdirect.com.au/
http://www.number90galleryandmusic.com.au/
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Servicing Beverley, Quairading 
and Brookton 

 

For all your Electrical & Solar needs 
Please call 

 

KARL SMITH 
 

0429 887 535 
 
PO Box 2 Beverley  WA  6304 
Fax  9641 6150 
Email  sales@beverleyelectrical.com.au 
 
EC  006578        ABN  86 966 138 620 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

TOURISM TRAINEESHIP OPPORTUNITY 
12 MONTHS - 30 HOURS/WEEK 

EARLY FEBRUARY 2013 COMMENCEMENT 
 

The Beverley Community Resource Centre is seeking a Trainee for a 12 month period working 30 hours per week.   
The position involves both on the job training and course completion in a Certificate in TOURISM. 

The Resource Centre is a not for profit community organisation that provides services to the local community in a variety of 
ways including technology training, desktop publishing and is a shop front for many government agencies. 

 
Necessary skills include:- 
 

 Good customer service skills essential  

 Good oral and written communication skills 

 Sound computer knowledge  

 Ability to work in a team environment 

 Ability to work unsupervised  

 Good listening skills and able to follow instructions 

 Enthusiastic in the promotion of Beverley 
 
Application Letter and Resume addressed to:- 
The Chairperson 
Management Committee 
Beverley Community Resource Centre 
PO Box 310 
Beverley WA 6304 
 

***APPLICATIONS CLOSE TUESDAY 19 JANUARY 2013*** 

*****Don’t Forget***** 
The deadline for the next  
Beverley Barney is 4pm   

Tuesday 22 January 2013 
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      beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au      Ph: 9646 3333 

THE BLUE LINE  

Beverley Police Station 

57 Hunt Road, Beverley WA 6304  

Hello All, 
 
UP CLOSE & PERSONAL 
 
A police officers job is a very unique one. It was this uniqueness coupled with the diversity that first appealed to me when  
considering becoming a police officer. 
 
The greatest satisfaction I get is from helping others; you as an individual and in turn the wider community.  Taking the time to 
listen to each and every person I come into contact with and doing my utmost so that you feel you have been heard and  
understood and leave feeling the encounter was a positive and worthwhile experience.  Policing in a country town is far more 
up close and personal and thereby rewarding. 
 
Without a doubt the hardest part of my job is notifying a person or family of the death of a loved one.  I wish to convey the 
following scenario with the intention of saving a life:- 
 
It’s 2.00 am, I’m off duty at home and asleep in bed.  The mobile phone that is permanently by my side rings, waking me and 
the rest of our household.  It’s bad news, there’s been a crash; SJA are in attendance at a single car roll over, the driver is 
trapped and request police assistance.  The adrenalin starts to pump and the mind goes into overdrive. 
 
While racing to get into uniform and driving into the station, a million thoughts run through your head.  You meet your work 
colleague at the station and automatic pilot kicks in while you grab all your gear and jump in the patrol car. 
 
Enroute to the scene we plan for the worst and hope for the best.  We receive another phone call with an update; the driver of 
the crashed vehicle is not doing well and will be airlifted from the scene. 
 
On arriving, FESA are trying to extract the trapped driver from the carnage while SJA officers are reassuring him/her, providing 
the necessary medical treatment, all be it limited by the restricted access. 
 
We speak to one of the SJA officers who give us their opinion of possible injuries.  We automatically begin to survey the scene, 
leaving the experts to treat the injured driver whose well being is our main concern. 
 
Safety of everyone involved is paramount.  We need to ensure that those working on the road do not become another victim; 
as you can imagine everyone’s attention at this point, is on the person trapped in the car. 
 
Finally the driver is cut free.  SJA officers stabilise the unconscious patient, load the  victim into the rescue helicopter before it 
takes off for Perth.   
 
A crash scene can tell a story.  We do our best to gather what evidence we can to start to try and piece this puzzle together. 
Firstly we need to identify the driver, track down and notify relatives.  As is often the case in a small country town, the  
attending officers know the patient, someone who lives in our town, a local.  
 
A few minutes later our phone rings again with another update, the patient has died on the way to the hospital ………..  
 
You are filled with an overwhelming sense of sadness and dread.  Sadness at the loss of a life and the dread of having to face a 
complete stranger, look them in the eye and tell them what no one every wants to hear. 
 
The younger the person, the harder it is to deliver this news. Without even noticing, the minutes have turned into hours.  You 
begin to prepare yourself to deliver the news.  The drive seems to take forever; there is no conversation between us, just  
deafening silence in the car as we make our way to speak with the family. 
 
 

mailto:beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au
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      beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au      Ph: 9646 3333 

THE BLUE LINE  

Beverley Police Station 

57 Hunt Road, Beverley WA 6304  

 
 
Your feet feel like lead as you make your way to the front door, your heart races as you knock, a light is turned on inside and a 
voice calls out “Who is it?”  Of course there is a feeling of panic when that person hears it is police and opens the door; it can’t 
be good news when police arrive at that time of the day.  And so I say those words that every parent never wants to hear; “I’m 
so sorry to have to tell you your son/daughter/wife/daughter died in a car crash tonight…………..”  
 
Every person reacts differently.  It NEVER gets any easier having to bear this news and as a parent I can relate to the sense of 
loss.  We spend time with every family and try and have answers to the flood of questions but often we cannot answer the 
most important one  …..  WHY? 
 
After filling out the reams of paper back at the office and a dozen phone calls later, it is now daylight as you head home to try 
and sleep but it is elusive.  Your thoughts are with the family that have just suffered one of the most devastating blows, their 
lives will never be the same again. 
 
Our job is far from over and so begins the quest to try and get an answer to that all-important question.  Sometimes we just 
cannot work out WHY and the question will never be answered, leaving the family to ponder on the endless possibilities.  But 
more often than not, we do know why, and it saddens the family even more when they find out the accident was totally  
preventable.  Their sense of loss is compounded each and every Christmas that follows, it will never ever be the same again.   
 
Plan, prepare and if necessary pause.  PLAN your route and allow plenty of time to get there.  PREPARE yourself, be well rested 
to concentrate on the task at hand and ensure your vehicle is well maintained.  If you have young children keep plenty of toys 
and games within their reach so you are not distracted.  PAUSE - if you start to yawn or feel even a little tired STOP and have a 
break.  Take time out to make sure you and your family arrive safely at your destination and everyone has another Christmas 
they will never forget - for all the right reasons. 
 
There is a reason behind everything we do – infringements for speeding and no seat belts, random breath tests etc.  So please 
remember, the next time you are stopped by police, we have you and your safety in mind ALWAYS. 

Karen and Ian 

 
 

Fatalities (year to date) - as at 11.59pm, 18 December 2012  
Year  Metro  Country  Total 
2012  85   95   180 
2011  74   96   170 
2010  76   111   187 
2009  78   107   185 

 

Critical Injuries (year to date) - as at 11.59pm, 18 December 2012 
Year  Metro  Country  Total 
2012  101   96   197 
2011  139   99   238 
2010  157   128   285 
2009  172   180   352 

 
Statistics above from the www.police.wa.gov.au website 

 
 

mailto:beverley.police.station@police.wa.gov.au
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GJ & VJ SEEBER 
trading as  

BEVERLEY PLUMBING 
& GAS SERVICES 

Established in Beverley since 1997 
Your Local Licensed Plumber and Gas Fitter 
Servicing Beverley & Surrounding Districts 

 
 
 

PLUMBING 
 ACCREDITED WATERWISE & ENVIROWEST PLUMBER 
 SEPTIC INSTALLATIONS 
 SEWERAGE CONVERSIONS 
 MAINTENANCE & INSTALLATION of all PLUMBING  

REQUIREMENTS 
 INCLUDING BACKFLOW INSTALLATION and TESTING 
 NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
 HOLDS CLASS ‘A’ PLUMBERS LICENCE 

 
 
 

GAS FITTING 
 LICENSED (UNRESTRICTED) GAS FITTER for all ASPECTS of gas  
 MAINTENANCE and INSTALLATION 
 AUTHORISED SERVICE AGENT for ELECTROLUX 

 

 Mob: 0418 929 141 
 Fax: 9647 2109 
 Tel: 9647 2115 (after hours) 
 Email: krowdrah2@bigpond.com 
 
 

 
 Water Auth Lic No. PL216 
 Gas Lic No. 386 
 Back Flow Lic. 103 

CRANA ABORIGINAL  
CORPORATION INC 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Compliments of the Season and 
a Happy 2013  to all our  
Residents. 
 
We also thank Amor and Valery 
for the excellent contribution  
towards the Blarney publication. 
 
Social Justice: 
 
How often one hears these words 
- almost every day you hear  
politicians, Lawyers, Courts, 
Judges, Media, Advocates and 
various community, charitable 
and not-for-profit organisations 
use this term. In relation to  
Indigenous People this term is 
complex in itself and is linked 
with Human Rights, Citizens’ 
Rights, Rights of Complaint, 
C o m m u n i t y  A c t i o n  a n d  
Empowerment.  
 
Nevertheless what does all this 
mean to the person on the 
Street? The Office of the  
Aboriginal and Torres Strait  
I s l a n de r  So c i a l  J u s t i c e  
Commissioner (Dodson) stated: 
 

“Social Justice is what faces 
you when you get up in the 
morning. It is awakening in a 
house with an adequate  
water supply, cooking  
facilities and sanitation. 
 
It is the ability to nourish your 
children and send them to 
s c h o o l ,  w h e r e  t h e i r  
education not only equips 
them for employment but  
re-enforces their knowledge 
and appreciation of their  
Cultural inheritance 
 
It is the prospect of genuine 
employment and good 
health. A life of choices and 
opportunity, free from  
discrimination” 

Compare - some Indigenous  
settlements up North, as per a 
TV media report states that - 
there were 5 families living in 1 
house with no adequate water, 
sanitation, cooking facilities and 
no electricity 
 
Acute shortage of Housing - 
No one seems to know when 
conditions will improve in the 
housing sector. 
 
MAL ROBERTS  
 
MITCH HENRY 
PRESIDENT 
 

TEEDE’S 

AUTO 

ELECTRICS 
Auto electrical & 

Air-conditioning Repairs 

(AU09431) 
 

Guy Teede 
Unit 5, Lot 466 

Brookton Highway,  
Brookton 

 

Mobile: 0428 721 986 
Phone: (08) 9642 2333 
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Unique Strokes W.A. 

Painting & Decorating 
Reg. No. 4236 

 

ROB BAIN 
 

QUALIFIED LOCAL TRADESMEN 
 

For Guaranteed Traditional  
     Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 089647 2102 
Mobile: 0418 904 013 

 

 For Guaranteed Traditional 

Workmanship & Prompt Free Quotes 

Phone: 08 9647 2012 

Mobile: 0418 904 013 

Natway  
Furniture & Constructions 

ABN: 62 824 726 465 
 

Wayne & Natalie Ashworth 

 
Qualified Carpenter & Joiner Tradesman 

General Building Work 

Furniture Construction & Restoration 
 

27 Brooking Street, Beverley 
 

Phone:  
08 9646 0159 

Mobile: 0417 973 415 (Wayne) 

Mobile: 0429 491 039 (Natalie) 

 

DRINK WISELY 
 

HOME SAFELY 

 
COURTESY CAR AND 

DRIVER 

AVAILABLE FROM 

5PM UNTIL 10PM 

(Except Tuesdays & Thursdays) 

 

This service is donations only. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Please book through the  

 

Freemasons Tavern on 

 9646 1094. 

 
Donations to be placed in the  

box at the hotel.   

Donations will be donated to  

charities.  

(eg Ambulance, Hospital etc) 

 

Female passengers using this service 

are to be accompanied by another 

adult for safety implications. 

 

 

  

 

  

ALL TYPES ALL AREAS 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

SHED FLOORS, DRIVEWAYS, FOOTPATHS, HOUSE SLABS, SILO 

PADS, FERTILIZER/GRAIN/SUPA SHEDS 
 

ROBBIE HIGGINSON 
 

MOBILE: 0427 384 977 

HOME: 9641 2459  FAX: 9641 2339 

ABN:26 997 512 874 

 

PO BOX 345 YORK  WA  6302 

ALLROUND CONCRETE 
 

Shed floors, driveways, footpaths, house slabs, 

silo pads, fertilizer/grain/supa sheds 
 

Robbie Higginson 
 

Mobile: 0427 384 977 

Home: 9641 2459   Fax: 9641 2339 

Abn: 26 997 512 874 

Po box 345 York  wa  6302 

All areas All types 
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Beverley Plasterboard 
 

Walls and Ceilings 

 

New homes and renovations. 

 

 

Specialising in: 

 

Decorative Cornice 

Crown and Corbels 

Arches 

Ceiling Roses 

 

 

Prompt quotes, efficient service. 

 

 

Chris Elliott 

 

0412 427 939 

beverleyplasterboard@westnet.com.au 

 

HARVEST BAN  

HOTLINE 9646 0145 

BEVERLEY TREE AND GARDEN SOCIETY 
 

It's been a busy time for garden club members, with 

the garden party in the Dead Finish grounds a couple 
of Saturday's ago then our Christmas party last  

Tuesday.  Thirty members and friends enjoyed each 

other's company , pulled bonbons and ate far too 
much..  As usual we had a great time and felt very  

fortunate that we had access to such a beautiful venue. 
The RSL hall is immaculately kept and makes for a 

wonderful venue.  Many thanks to Wes, Irene and their 
fellow members. 
 

The President (Betty Cable) and committee would like 

to thank all past and present members for all the hard 

work that went in to organising the garden 
party.  Many of our members are members of the  

historical society as well, and both committees  
contributed mightily! Thank you one and all.  We have 

had some wonderful feedback from people who  

attended and the highlights seem to have been the 
harpist, the bone china tea sets and the beautiful 

food.  After Megan's speech everyone enjoyed talking 
with old friend's.  It was a great day! 
 

The garden and tree society breaks now for the  

summer and will welcome old and new members back 

at our meeting in March.  Date to be advised in the 
new year. A healthy and happy  festive season to all.  
 

CONTACTS 

PRESIDENT - BETTY CABLE 9643 1043 
SECRETARY - DALENE DAVIES 9643 1047 
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Northam Physiotherapy 
 

 

Northam 8am - 6pm  

Monday to Friday 
 

York Cunderdin Toodyay  

By Appointment 
  

Ph: 9622 5040  

Fax: 9622 2800 

 

                        Email: northam.physio@westnet.com.au 

YORK YORK YORK    
CHIROPRACTICCHIROPRACTICCHIROPRACTIC   

 

MacLachlan Centre,  

Trews Road, York 

 

Clinic available every week 

by appointment only. 

 

Tel: 9641 1500 

 
 

Dr Alexandra [Sacha] Dr Alexandra [Sacha] Dr Alexandra [Sacha] 

BrowneBrowneBrowne   

   
B.Sc [Chiro] B.Chiropractic 

Doctor of Chiropractic 

 
 

SHIRE OF BEVERLEY 
LEASING OF CROPPING COMMITTEE LAND 

2 YEAR PERIOD 
 

Submissions are invited for the leasing of the following Reserve on an individual basis. The lease is offered for either grazing 
or cropping. The period of the lease offered will be for a two year period. 
 
The following land is available for leasing: 
 
 Reserve 2633 (Old Aerodrome Opposite CBH) 33ha approximately 28ha arable 

 

Submissions must be put in writing quoting the Reserve number, the period of lease and amount for the lease stating 
whether price is GST inclusive or exclusive. 

 
The leases will commence on 1st April 2013. A draft agreement is also available upon request. 
 
The submissions are to be addressed to Mr Stephen Gollan, Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Beverley, PO Box 20, Beverley, 
WA 6304. 
Submissions close Monday 28th January 2013 at 4:00 pm. 

DRUG & ALCOHOL 
COUNSELLING 

 
The Wheatbelt Community Drug  

Service Team will be visiting  
Beverley Hospital fortnightly.  

 
For appointments please phone  

Jackie Darby on 96211 055. 
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Dalene Davies 
0427 021 146 

Remote Area 
CONTRACTING SERVICES 

 

Water Supply 
Windmills & Accessories 

Solar Pumps: 
 Sales, Service, Installation 

Fencing & Yards 
Trenching & Polypipe Laying 

 

Agents for: 
Mono Pumps, Ebara Pumps and 

 Pressure Systems 
 

Remote Area Contracting  
Services Pty Ltd 

PO Box 638, York  WA   6302 
Tel: 9643 1047  Fax: 9643 1039 

 

Errol Squire 
0438 682 687  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Jamie & Jen Hammond 
 

PHONE: 0427 866 488 
 

 ALL TYPES OF FENCING 

 KANGA LOADER & TRENCHING 

FENCING 
Jamie & Jen Hammond 

 

PHONE: 0427 866 488 

 ALL TYPES OF FENCING 

 KANGA LOADER & TRENCHING 

 SLASHING 

 FIREBREAKS 

 PIPE LAYING 

AMMOND  

  

E Q U E S T R I A NE Q U E S T R I A NE Q U E S T R I A N    

  
F O R  N AT U R A L  F O R  N AT U R A L  F O R  N AT U R A L  

H O O F  T R I M M I N G  H O O F  T R I M M I N G  H O O F  T R I M M I N G  
O R  PA D D O C K  O R  PA D D O C K  O R  PA D D O C K  

T R I M M I N GT R I M M I N GT R I M M I N G    
   
   

P H O N E  J I M  O N  P H O N E  J I M  O N  P H O N E  J I M  O N  
9 6 4 6  4 1 5 29 6 4 6  4 1 5 29 6 4 6  4 1 5 2    

   
R E A S O N A B L E  R E A S O N A B L E  R E A S O N A B L E  

R AT E SR AT E SR AT E S    

 

Wanted  
Straw Bales 

 

900x450x350 
460 required 

 
Contact Penny & Tess 

On : 0429 024 894 

WILLS AND ENDURING  
POWERS OF ATTORNEY 

A friendly service for York, Beverley and 
Quairading.   

John will come to your house or farm. 
 

JOHN MULLER LLB 

SOLICITOR 
 
 

0419 899 779 
Email: mullja@bigpond.com 
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 Beverley Lions Club Inc. 
  
 

The Beverley Lions Club have had a fairly active year of 2012 and now having a 3 months break from fund raising for 
the few active members we have to recuperate. The Lions Club is in need of new members to continue and will be 
doing a membership drive and information night early this year.  
 
We will still be doing our traditional "Family Day at the Pool" on January 26th.The entry will be "free" thanks to the 
generosity of the Beverley Shire. Free sausage sizzle, hot dogs and cool drinks will be supplied by the Lions Club. 
The pool will open at 10am and the flag raising ceremony around 11.30 am. There will be the Bouncy Castle on site 
and the Pool Manager Brad Miller will be having inflatable's in the pool as well as organising games & DJ music. 
Good news passed on, Brad has organised the return of the Diving Board by courtesy of the Beverley Shire so the 
famed "Bombing Competition" will be back on the program. 
 

The Beverley ,York and Brookton District High Schools have had their Presentation And Speech night and was  
attended by representatives of the Beverley Lions Club to present our "Beverley Lions Scholarship Awards" to the  
value of $250. A criteria was given to the school's council for selection of the successful student. The following are 
thesuccessful recipients: Beverley DHS   ......    Eirene Ballesteros 

York  DHS          ......   Alise Riley 
Brookton DHS  ......    Steven Bennell 

 
The Beverley Lions Club congratulate the 3 recipients and wish them all the best in the advancement into Year 8 in 
2013. The donation given to the students is to help in school fees, books, uniforms and school excursions etc. 
 
Our Lions Catering Trailer will be displayed at various locations round Beverley advertising our sponsors. There has 
been further interest by local business houses in having their business name and contact number displayed, contact 
Secretary Barrie Burns. Sponsorship fee $100 annually. The Beverley Lions had their last meeting of the year and 
high on the agenda is the cleaning up of the can and paper shed. 
  
On behalf of the Beverley Lions Club, we wish you all Merry and Safe Christmas and we hope the year 2013 is kind 
to you all. 
 
Beverley Lions Club meet on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of the month, at the Beverley RSL Hall  Forrest St. - 7.30pm. 
 
Further information, contact Secretary Barrie Burns on Tel 9641 6075 or Email:  b.j.burns@bigpond.com 

mailto:b.j.burns@bigpond.com
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AVON DRILLING 
SERVICE 

 
Mick Lewis 

Ph: 9572 7828 
Mob: 0427 814 055 

 
Brenton Legg 

Mob: 0404 708 979 
 

WATER BORES 
BORE DEVELOPMENT 
MINI EXCAVATOR HIRE 
POST HOLE DRILLING 

CLOSED from 
14th January - 
28th January  

 Ph/fax Mick on 96461 607 or a/hrs 0400 804 045 

 

                              Bridgestone Preferred Dealer 

 

 

 

  

City PricesCity Prices  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Dozer and Excavator Work 

Including:  

Dam Sinking 

Dam Cleanout and Enlarging 

 

Excavator with Wood Shears,  

Tilt Bucket and Hydraulic 

Grab. 
 

Locally Based at West Kokeby 
 

Phone Ray 0428 936 621 or 

08 9646 4136 
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Beverley Leads the World 
 
Every year there is a global competition amongst gliding clubs around the 
world. The goal is simply to see who can fly the most distance within the 
timeframe of the competition. The OLC (On-Line Competition) as the name 
suggests allows any gliding club whose members can access the internet to 
post their flights to the OLC website. Pilots and clubs then compete to see 
who is best in the world. 
 
At the time of writing Beverley Soaring Society is leading the competition 
with over 49,000 kms flown since the competition opened in October. Every 
weekend Beverley pilots are navigating their way around the Wheatbelt  
logging individual flights ranging from 300 to 700 kms powered only by the 
sun and the thermal updraughts it generates. With an active flying  
membership of 120 pilots the Society is the largest gliding club in WA and 
attracts a lot of interest from interstate and overseas visitors. Each weekend  
also sees a steady stream of local WA visitors who come to experience the 
exhilaration of silent flight above our stunning Wheatbelt  country. 
 
In 2013 Beverley Soaring Society will be celebrating its 40

th
 birthday. From 

its humble beginnings with a few dedicated enthusiasts the society has 

grown to one of the largest clubs in Australia and has now put Beverley front 

and centre on the world stage.  

The competition still has several months to run so Beverley pilots will be in 

the sky each weekend to ensure we keep  the name of Beverley out in front 

leading the rest of the world. 

BEVERLEY COMMUNITY 
PARALEGAL & REFERRAL 

SERVICES 
We wish all the Beverley  
Residents a Happy and  
Prosperous New Year. 

2012 has been an extremely busy 
year for Mal Roberts Most of you are 
aware, by this time, that he manages 
the Organisations of the B.C.S. and 
CRANA Aboriginal Corporation. 
 

There are so many amongst us that 
need help to get through the normal 
day and this is increasing by the 
week. My role most times is to  
provide information - legal or  
otherwise to the community. 
 

The recipients may be affluent, not 
so needy, needy, Indigenous or Non-
Indigenous persons. 
 

There are many occasions when I 
have to make refer ra ls  to  
Min isters both Federal and 
State, MP’s, CEO’s of both  
Government and Non-Government. 
This includes matters on: 

 Medical 

 Health 

 Transport 

 Police 

 Telstra 

 Synergy 

 and so on 
This is referred to as a ‘Community 
Referral Service’. 
 

Af f i dav i ts  ( Sw orn  and /or  
Affirm), Enduring Power of  
Attorney and other Legal/Court 
Documentations: 
My role as a Justice of the Peace 
(Qualified Witness) is only to  
witness such documents. My role is 
NOT to suggest, offer or assist in the 
preparation of any such documents. 
 

Normally Affidavits and other Court 
and Legal documents are prepared 
by Law firms. 
 

DEBTS: 
A sign of the times, there is an  
increase in cases of facing  
serious ‘Financial’ hardship. There 
are a number of Agencies who  
handle such matters.  
T h e y w i l l  c o n s o l i d a t e  t h e  
TOTAL DEBTS and act on your  
behalf, i.e. write to all your  
Creditors with a ‘Payment’ plan. 
Make sure you understand your 
‘rights’ and ‘obligations’. 
 

CHEERS 
MAL ROBERTS 
Phone: 9646 1932 
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Lindsey Doyle 

Ph: 0422 300 338 
; 

PO Box 450 BEVERLEY  fax: 9647 2010  email: dtworx@westnet. com.au 

 

BROOKTON  

PLUMBING 
ABN: 37 675 595 336 

 

FOR ALL YOUR  

PLUMBING MAINTENANCE 

AND GAS FITTING NEEDS 

 

*PLUS SEPTIC WASTE  

REMOVAL 

 

PHONE: 

SEAN 0413 480 543 or 

NATASHA 0422 013 889 

 
PL: 7130  GF: 006947  SWR: T235 

VOICE OF THE AVON,  
101.3 FM, LOCAL PROGRAMMING 

 

SUNDAY 
8:00 - 11.00   Sunday Morning Coming Down- 
                      John 
11.00 – 12.00 Sunday Classics 
12.00 – 1.00   Soul and Inspiration - Susan 
1:00 - 5:00     Blues 
5:00 - 9:00     Metamorphosis – Bob 
 

MONDAY 
7:00 - 10:00   Mornings at Seven – Milo 
11.00 - 2.00    Mustang Sally – Susan  
4:00 - 7:00      Celtic Note – Joe 
 

TUESDAY 
7:00 - 10:00   Mornings at Seven – Milo 
10:00 – 1:00  Around The World – Leila 
1:00 – 5:00    Countrywide – Wally 
6:00 - 9:00     Old Guys Rock—Terry 
 

WEDNESDAY 
10:00 – 2:00   A Little Bit of Everything - Joe 
4:00 – 7:00     Wednesday Jazz 
7:00 – 10:00   Back to the Future – Frank D 
 

THURSDAY 
9:00 – 12:00  Mustang Sally – Susan 
12:00 – 3:00  Kaleidoscope – Chris (includes at 
12.30, What’s Up Doc?)  
6:00 – 9:00    Rock-n’-Roll Thursday – Milo 
 

FRIDAY 
10.00-1.00     Discography - Tess 
6:00 - 9:00     Friday Night Country - Milo 
 

SATURDAY 
6:00 – 11:00  Saturday Morning Variety Show – 
          Terry 
1:00 – 6:00    Saturday Mix – Graham 
6.00 -10.00    Saturday Jazz 
 

Station Phone Number 96412422 
e-mail: radio6ycr@hotmail.com 

 

62 hours of local presenters each week.   
Effective 13 November 2012 

Program change Tuesday –  

add 6.00 – 9.00 Old Guys Rock - Terry 

mailto:radio6ycr@hotmail.com
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What does our local expert say? 
 

“Not only does alcohol make you less coordinated, you are more inclined to take more risks. 
When you are in the water you can also experience inner ear disturbances. 

The most common problem is not being able to tell up from down when under the water.  

It doesn’t matter if you are normally a brilliant swimmer, alcohol will affect everyone in the same way  
when you are in the water.” 
Brad Miller, Pool Manager at Beverley Swimming Pool. 
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I would to wish everyone a very 
Happy and Prosperous New Year 
from all the Youth of Beverley, 
Robyn, Shane and myself. 
 
Christmas Disco 
 
Even though the number of children 
attending was small, to see the 
smiles on all the children’s faces 
when Father Christmas arrived and 
gave out lollies was fantastic.  
A big thank you mum, Robyn, Shane 
and other volunteers who helped 
make this a fun afternoon/night. 
Once again big thanks to our own 
Karaoke Queen - Debbie Eastwell 
who had the kids singing, dancing 
and playing fun games - she really 
makes the day worthwhile. 
I would also like to thank the children 
who attended, your behaviour was 
wonderful, having lots and all going 
home with a gift. 
I would also like to thank Pauline and 
Barry from the Newsagency who 
always contribute to the prizes we 
give out and finally a “big thanks” to 
Father Christmas - such a busy time 
of the year for you but it was a joy to 
see you attend and make the kids 
day! 

January Holiday Programme 
 
I was successful in getting a grant 
for an Art Project at the Youth  
Centre and Jenny Broun will be 
working with Youth on Wednesday 
23 January from 9am - 3pm. 
If your child (over 10 years - youth) 
would like to attend, please contact 
the Shire or myself to register their 
name and fill out the required form. I 
will be having a sausage sizzle for 
lunch and drink and would like to 
see the young people of Beverley 
attend. This workshop is Free. 
 
Thursday 24 January will be a Free 
Nyoongar Sports Day from 10am - 
2pm, there will be a sausage sizzle 
and cool drink for the children. 
 
On Friday 25 January we will be 
going to the Sorrento Beach  
Lifesaving Club to learn beach  
activities as well as play beach 
games. We will be going to Hillary’s 
Boat Harbour for lunch and then  
return to the Surf Club. 
 
We will be leaving the Beverley 
Youth centre at 8.00am and  
returning at 5.30pm. 

Cost: $20 each (buy own lunch) 
Forms at Shire Office or Youth Centre 
All enquiries to Lyn Kay 0411 355 811 

 
Beverley District High School 
 
I would like to thank Mr. Ireland and 
Staff for another great year with  
Active After School for all primary 
aged children and the Boxing 
Classes with the Year 7’s and High 
School youth. 
 
I really loved working worth the  
children and the AASC programme 
has been a wonderful way for the 
School to acquire sports equipment. 
Big thanks to all the helpers - Gaye, 
Claire and Steve - you made it  
enjoyable and I appreciated your 
time and friendship. 
“UNTIL 2013” Lyn Kay  
Youth Development Officer 
Shire of Beverley 
0411 355 811 

 

Photo above: Earl, Father Christmas and Nigel with a letter to Father Christmas 

Photo to right:  
Even the big kids love 

him! Especially Tess 

Congratulations 
 

A Big Congratulations must 

go to Lyn Kay on her new 

role at RDA as a Youth  

C o n n e c t i o n s  S u p p o r t  

Officer. 
 

Lyn will still be supporting  

the Shire of Beverley with 

the Beverley Youth Centre. 
 

From all of the Beverley  

Community young and old 

we thank you dearly for all 

of your time and knowledge 

that you have given to us all 

over the past years.  
 

We wish you all the best in 

your  new role  and  

congratulations Lyn. 



36 Beverley Blarney, Edition 339– January 2013 www.beverleywa.com 

BEVERLEY HOME 

CHURCH 

 
Beverley Home Church 
Meets on the 1st and 3rd  
Saturday of each month. 

 
We welcome all to share in Christ 

centred fellowship 
With Terry and Glenda. 

 
At 4.00 pm closing with a  

fellowship meal 
 

At 16 Barnsley Street, Beverley 
Enquiries Phone 9646 0546 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

Service in Beverley 
8:00 am every Sunday at 

Beverley Sacred Heart Church 
Lukin Street, Beverley 

THE RELIGIOUS  
SOCIETY OF FRIENDS 

(QUAKERS) 
 
 

Beverley Friends Meeting 
Old Catholic School Rooms 

Dempster Street 
 
 

Sunday 10:30am - Meeting for 
 Worship 

 
 

For more information & enquiries 
phone 9646 0575. 

 
DAY 

 
DATE 

CHURCH  
LOCATION 

TIME 
AM 

 
SERVICE 

Sunday 06 Jan St. Mark’s  
Brookton 

8.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday 06 Jan St. Mary’s Beverley 10.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday 13 Jan St. Mary’s Beverley 8.30am Prayer, Praise and  
Proclamation 

Sunday 13 Jan St. Mark’s  
Brookton 

8.30am Morning Prayer 

Sunday 20 Jan St. Mark’s  
Brookton 

9.00am Inter Demoninational 
Service-Town Hall 

Sunday 20 Jan St Mary’s 
Beverley 

10.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday 27 Jan St. Mary’s 
Beverley 

8.30am Prayer, Praise & 
Proclamation 

Sunday 27 Jan St. Mark’s 
Brookton 

8.30am Morning Prayer 

Sunday 03 Feb St. Mark’s Brookton 8.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday 03 Feb St. Mary’s Beverley 10.30am Holy Communion 

Sunday 03 Feb St. John in the  
Wilderness, the Dale 

10.30am Prayer, Praise & 
Proclamation 

Anglican Parish Beverley/Brookton 
Times for services for: 

January 2013 

Parish Information 
Parish telephone is: 9646 1112  

Correspondence to: PO Box 292, Beverley  
All Mail for St Mary’s Society, please address to: PO Box 292, Beverley 

The Church of Christ meets for services at the 
C.W.A. Hall every Sunday at 10:30am. 
Enquiries to Sylvia Seddon-Secretary 
9646 1072. 

 

CHURCH  
OF  

CHRIST 

 
The Church of  

United Spiritualism of Australia 
 
 

Schedule of Services for 2012 
Healing at 2.30 pm and the Service commences 3.00 pm 

 
Feb 12 
Mar 11 
Apr 8 

May 13 

Jun 10 
July 8 
Aug 19 
Sept 9 

Oct 14 
Nov 11 
Dec 9 

 

Please contact Rev Irene on 9646 0470 for details of venue as this may vary. 

Jan 13    May 12   Oct 13 
Feb 10    July 14   Nov 10 
Mar 10   Aug 11   Dec 08 
Apr 14    Sept 08 

Schedule of Services for 2013 
Healing at 2.30 pm and the Service commences 3.00 pm 
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BEVERLEY CHILD HEALTH CLINIC 
Clinic appointments can be made by ringing the hospital on 9646 3200.   

 

The clinic is open on  

Mondays for appointments and  

immunisations from 9 am to 4 pm. 
 

Amy Lee — Child Health Nurse. 

BEVERLEY HOSPITAL AUXILIARY  

OP SHOP 
 

Donated, clean clothing is very 

much appreciated. No electrical  

appliances, underwear or bathers 

accepted. Donated items may be left 

at Avon Trading please. 
 

The Op Shop is open every Friday 

between 2:00pm and 4:00pm. 
 

OP SHOP ROSTER FOR  

JANUARY 2013 
 

Jan 25  Pam Aynsley, Margaret  

    Anderson, Francis Neale 
 

The Auxiliary has a new Insurance  

Policy that requires ALL volunteers to 

register their presence when on roster 

duty. The register book will be on the 

counter at the shop so please sign in on 

your arrival and include the time in and 

on leaving. 

Val Moad 

Hon. Secretary 

Jan 01 New Year’s Day - Public Holiday 

Jan 02  S. Eramiha / G. Roache 

Jan 03  S. Smith / J. Brown (ND) 

Jan 04  Trevor and Sue Ward 
 

 

Jan 07  P. Williamson / S. Smith 

Jan 08  R. McCallum / W. Gilbert 

Jan 09  Colin and Betty Cable 

Jan 10  Harold and Margaret Anderson 

Jan 11  S. McEwan (ND) / B. Wauchope 
 

 

Jan 14  G. Redding / J. Howell 

Jan 15  B. Sims / D. Ormorod 

Jan 16  J. Van Tiel / P. Smith 

Jan 17  D. Kilpatrick (ND) / C. Tee 

Jan 18  D and E White 
 

 

Jan 21  J. Brown (ND) / B. Foster 

Jan 22  J. Islip / T. Valli 

Jan 23  E. Boyle / D. Strange 

Jan 24  A. Elston / D. Ford 

Jan 25  L. Willington / K. Badger 
 

 

Jan 28  S. Smith / A. Elston 

Jan 29  R. McCallum / W. Gilbert 

Jan 30  Colin and Betty Cable 

Jan 31  Harold and Margaret Anderson 

Feb 01  Sue and Trevor Ward 

 

 

MEALS ON WHEELS 

ROSTER FOR  

January 2013 

WD & LM SLEEP 

Kokeby Concrete 

Concrete, Sand pads, Bob Cat Hire, Site and Block 
Cleanup (can organise grano workers) 
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Phone for a Free Quote 

 

Dawson’sDawson’s  
Concrete & ReinforcingConcrete & Reinforcing  

  

“Your Local Beverley Concreter” 

 Concrete Formwork & Steel Fixing 
 Driveways, Shed floors, Maintenance pits, Silo pads, Super sheds, 

House pads 
 Fully mobile service 
 Over 30 Years Experience 
 7 Days A Week 
 Professional, Reliable Service 

 
 

SANDY DAWSON   
Mobile: 0417 375 221 

Email: pameladawson@bigpond.com 
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A SPECIAL  

THANK YOU  

TO CAROL (CE0) AND  

‘SHARE AND CARE’ 

STAFF AT 

NORTHAM. 
 

For some 16 plus years Mal 
Roberts (BCS) has been  
referring some of our needy 
residents to ‘Share and Care’ 
for assistance and financial 
advice and at Christmas time 
for hampers on behalf of the 
many hundreds (over the 
years). We all say a BIG 
THANKYOU to ‘Share and 
Care’ and wish you all the very 
best for 2013 
 
From 
Mal Roberts & Sylvia Seddon 
Beverley Paralegal and  

THANK YOU 
Thank you to the  

TELECROSS 
VOLUNTEERS  

(Australian Red Cross).  
The network of 365  
volunteers who have 
phoned me every morning 
for the past 18 months at 
8.00am to check on me. For 
myself I see this as a matter 
of Life and Death service. 
 
I wish you all a very Happy 
and Prosperous New Year. 
 
Mal Roberts 

0400 384 872 
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PRIMARY HEALTH SERVICES 
available to the community of Beverley 

 

You can refer yourself or your child to the following health professionals: 

 Child / School Health – phone 9646 1210 

 Dietetics –  phone 9690 1320 

 Occupational Therapy – phone 0429 466 224 

 Physiotherapy – a Doctors referral is required – please send to PO Box 142, Beverley or drop in to Beverley Hospital 

 Podiatry – a Doctors referral is required – please send to PO Box 142, Beverley or drop in to Beverley Hospital 

 Social Work – phone  9690 1320 

 Speech Pathology – phone 9690 1321 
 

These services are provided by WA Country Health Service and are free of charge.   
 

Services are provided at the Primary Health Building, on the corner of John and Forrest Streets, Beverley.  There may be a  
waiting time for services. 
 

If you have any concerns about your own health or your child’s health and development, please phone the relevant health  
professional to discuss your concerns.  Alternatively, you can speak to the Child Health or School Health Nurse, or your GP, to 
discuss your concerns and to determine the most appropriate referral. 
 

Avon & Central Primary Health – Promoting Healthy Lifestyles 

BEVERLEY FOOTBALL CLUB BEVERLEY FOOTBALL CLUB BEVERLEY FOOTBALL CLUB    

Hello one and all, and welcome to 2013!!  We hope the year brings you good health, happiness and  

prosperity.  We hope you enjoy a well deserved break over the Summer after battling the elements through 

harvest. 

We have been working hard to meet with suitable applicants for the vacant League Coaching position and we 

will announce a successor in due course. 

The Beverley Football Club Social Committee requires the services of an enthusiastic team to manage and facilitate the  

operation of our kiosk for our seven home games in season 2013.  The Social Committee acts as one of our Club’s strongest 

resources and it is our wish with your valued assistance that this continues to be successful.  Please contact Secretary Ali 

Lewis  0417 947 955 

Congratulations to: 

 Daniel Lea & Kira-Leigh Witherington, who recently announced their engagement; 

 Scott Tomlinson & Carmen Daniel, who announced their engagement on Monday 3rd December; 

 James Owens, who celebrated his 21st birthday on Wednesday 5th December; 

 Lew & Sandy Shaw, who celebrated their 40th wedding anniversary on Sunday 9th December; 

 Ben & Aliesha Murray, on the birth of their baby daughter Pippa Emmaline on Monday 10th December; 

 Matt Malpass, who won 1st place in the City of Joondalup Entice Triathlon on Sunday 16th December; and 

 Bryan Keay and Shannon Byrne, who recently celebrated their wedding. 

Best wishes to: 

 Jess Fleay, for a safe and enjoyable holiday when she sets off to the United Kingdom this month. 

Coming up: 
 TBA February – Beverley Football Club: February Committee Meeting at TBA; and 

 TBA February – Beverley Football Club: pre-season training commences at TBA. 

A reminder to all players, members, sponsors and supporters that you can now view all the latest news and events from the 
Beverley Redbacks by checking out our Facebook page at: http://www.facebook.com/beverley.footballclub?fref=ts 
To keep you informed and up to date on the all the latest news and events from the Beverley Football Club, simply register 
your email address with us at beverleyfc@bigpond.com and we’ll add you to our mailing list. 

See you at the footy!!! 

http://www.facebook.com/beverley.footballclub?fref=ts
mailto:beverleyfc@bigpond.com
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Congratulations to Ben, Aliesha, Charlotte and Reagan on the arrival of Pippa. 
Best wishes from everyone! 
 

Christmas Windup 

A pleasant day at last for a great wind up. It was great to see the kids  

having a hit with the adults and great weather for a BBQ!  

 

CBH Grain Ladies Open Day 

The Open Day was a great success with 48 ladies playing, despite the challenging weather 

we were able to play all matches and everyone enjoyed their tennis. The Lawn Tennis 

Club is very grateful to CBH Grain for their generous support of this event. 

 

I would like to thank all of the ladies and club members who helped in the  

organisation and running of the day, without this support, days such as these would not be 

possible. Special thanks must go to our very loyal and efficient ladies who run our kitchen 

each year, Mary Blechynden, Delys Kilpatrick, Leita Barrett-Lennard and Bev Hall.  

 
The winners of the day were as follows: 

A Grade Winners: Cathy North & Vanessa Leeson (Northam) 

Runners Up: Ashe Murray & Kate Schilling (Beverley) 

 

A Reserve Winners: Hester VW & Deb Wright (York) 

Runner-Up: Carol Dall and Kelsie Squiers (Quairading) 

 

B Grade Winners: Julie Mussered & Rachel Goldsdon (Cunderdin) 

Runners Up: Val Hayes & Lynn Whyte (Quairading) 

 

C Grade Winners: Sandy Shaw and Sarah Aynsley (Beverley) 

Runners Up: Jane Murray & Chris Mann (Beverley) 

 

Thanks again to everyone for their support, this was a fabulous event to  

finish off our ladies tennis season for the year. Aliesha Murray 

 

 
 

 

Well it has been a very busy time for the juniors. Thanks again to Mandy McLean 

and Keith O’Brien for a great period of Junior Coaching. It has been great to see 

lots of kids attending out of town tournaments. Well done to everyone for your 

super efforts and good sportsmanship! 

 
Quairading Junior Tournament was a tad warm but the kids played well and thoroughly 

enjoyed their tennis.  Congratulations to some of our individual winners – Matt, Sam, 

Grace Fisher, Declan Mellick, Tom Cleland and Hannah. Well done kids. There was great 

tennis all round.  

 

It was a very pleasant day for the Cunderdin Junior Tournament  with lots of tennis 

played in good spirits and lots of social activity (cricket) in between games.  Beverley was  

represented by 8 boys – Lachie, Luke, Tom, Oscar, Digby, Declan M, Declan K and 

Sam.  Congratulations to Sam and Declan K who were runner up in the boys year 3 and 

under. 

 

Well done to Declan, Annelise and Tom Mellick who played at Dowerin Junior Singles 

Day. Declan narrowly missed out on runner up on a count back! 

 

BEVERLEY LAWN  

TENNIS CLUB  

Never played before? Not a prob-

lem! Please come and join us on a 

Sunday afternoon from 2pm. 

Our family friendly club en-

courages new players to come 

and  

"have-a-go". 

You never know until you try! 

NEW 

PLAYERS  

 

WELCOME 

If you would like to join our 
email list   

 

secretary 
@beverleytennisclub.com  

 

Mens Captain 
Bruce Kilpatrick 

0428 464 006 

 

Ladies Captain 
Fleta Redding 

0407 526 234 

 

Midweek Captain 
Aliesha Murray  

0417 978 073 

Junior Tennis 

January is Sunday Social Tennis starting @ 3pm.  
To make sure it is on check with  

Natalie Kilpatrick 0429 056 071 or Fleta 0407 526 234 

mailto:secretary@beverleytennisclub.com
mailto:secretary@beverleytennisclub.com
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I’ve learned that people will 

forget what you said,  

people will forget what you 

did, but people will never 

 forget how you made them 

feel.  By Maya Angelou 

 

Always be yourself,  Express yourself,  

have faith in yourself, 

Do not go out and 

Look for a successful 

Personality and Duplicate it 

By Bruce Lee 
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Beverley  

Playgroup Inc. 

 
 

Beverley Playgroup meets every 

Thursday at 9:30am in the old 

Kindy building on Vincent Street  

(next to the Shire,  

behind the blue fountain).  

 All children aged 0-4 years and 

their parents/carers  

are welcome to attend. 

Cost $2 per family per week.  

Please bring a piece of fruit to 

share, water bottle and hat. 

Please Note  

No Playgroup during  

School Holidays 

For further information,  

please contact  

Marissa on 0411 477 572 

Your Beverley Nursery 
Native seedlings for revegetation,  

bush foods and plantations. 
 

Order your plants now to guarantee 
supply for the 2013 planting season. 

 
See our range of advanced  

native plants available in  
local retail nurseries. 

 
E-mail: sales@talbotnursery.com.au   

 

or phone/fax Lisa on  9646 1716. 

mailto:sales@talbotnursery.com.au
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ROYAL ANTEDILUVIAN ORDER  
OF BUFFALOES  

 

 

 

 

GLE (Inc) 

QUAIRADING BEVERLEY NO.163 
 
 

We meet the first Wednesday of 
every month at the Masonic Lodge,  

Hunt Road, Beverley 

 
 

The objects of our order are  

Philanthropy and Good Fellowship. 
 
 

For more info - contact  
Bill McDonald on 9646 0402 

For more info contact  

Bill McDonald on 9646 0746 

For all your air conditioning needs  
contact:- 
 

Robert & Nathan Chamberlain 
 

Avon  Auto  Air 
 

Phone:   08 9647 2070 

Mobile:  0428 472070 
 

 

We are now accredited and  

registered to install and commission Split 
System Air conditioners. 

Beverley Cricket Club 
 

Sunday 9th December 2012 
Beverley defeated Kellerberrin by Forfeit 

 
 

Sunday 16th December 2012 
                    Brookton 7 for 227 defeated Beverley All Out for 129 

 
Brookton Batting: Craig Allington 58, Greg Taylor 48 
 

Beverley Bowling: Stephen Gollan 2 for 25, Kodie Fleay 2 for 37, Bob Ugle 1 for 5 
 

Beverley Batting: Simon Marshall 44, Bob Ugle 28 not out, Stephen Gollan 14 
 

Brookton Bowling: Toby Blechynden 4 for 13, Andrew Craig 3 for 52 
 

In humid conditions Beverley lost the toss and were asked to bat, losing wickets 
at regular intervals hampered Beverley setting a good total.  Simon Marshall 
played very well in making 44 and Robert Ugle turned back the clock and also 
played his best innings for some time remaining 28 not out.  Brookton lost a 
wicket in their 2nd over when Luke Gollan took a catch off Kodie Fleay’s bowling, 
however a 2nd wicket partnership of 80 put Brookton on the road to victory.   
Beverley played the game out well and with some luck the result may have been 
different.  The club wishes Graeme Lewis a speedy recovery from a serious big 
toe injury.  Our juniors continue to perform well, Khyle Ugle bowled well 0 for 16 
off 2 over’s and made 7 runs.  Luke Gollan wicket kept well taking two catches 
and made 1 when batting. 

Upcoming Fixtures 
Sunday 23rd December Beverley vs. Tammin Beverley 

There are no fixtures in January 

BEVERLEY HORSE & PONY CLUB 
Notice of AGM 

Our Annual General Meeting will be held on the 1
st
 February 2013 

All members welcome.  
Please contact our secretary Tess Hawke for more details, 

Email: keely@westnet.com.au or Phone: 9646 0760 
 

Joining Day 
Our joining day will be held in February. A date will be advertised next year.  

 
 
 
 
 

Corporate bowls  
will commence for  
a 6 week period. 

 

These will be hosted  
at night commencing  

on Thursday 14
th
  

February 2013. 
 

Entry sheets are now at 
the Beverley Newsagency 

 

All are welcome, Sporting 
groups, Businesses,  

Social groups, Everyone.  
Only 1 bowler per side.  

 

Enter your team now 
Entries close  

22
nd

 January 2013 

mailto:keely@westnet.com.au
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BEVERLEY 

BLARNEY 
1100 copies each month 

 

ADVERTISING RATES 
 Size A: (~122 x 180mm) $80.00 GST inc 

 Size B: (~122 x 89mm) $40.00 GST inc 

 Size C: (~60 x 89mm) $24.00 GST inc 

 Size D: (5 lines) $  8.00 GST inc 

 Size E: (3 lines) $  5.00 GST inc 

    Size F: (122 x 135mm)           $60.00 GST inc 

Club notes etc. are free of charge 

The deadline for the next  

Beverley Blarney is 4pm   

Tuesday 22 January 2013 
 

Shire of Beverley 

PO Box 20, Beverley, 6304 
 

Tel: 9646 1200 or Fax: 9646 1409 
 

Email: blarney@beverley.wa.gov.au   

 

DISCLAIMER 
 

The information in this publication is 
of a general nature as a service to 
the ratepayer. The articles included 
herein are not intended to provide a 
complete discussion of each subject. 
While the information is believed to 
be correct, no responsibility is  
accepted for its  accuracy. No  
liability is accepted for any  
statements of opinion or any error or 
omission. 

The flag was flown at half-mast on 
the Beverley Town Hall as a mark 
of respect to:- 
 

 Leslie Alfred Jackson (LES) 
Sat 26 Jan  “The Beggars” AUSTRALIAN SONGBOOK (Australia Day) 

Sat 26 Jan  Australia Day Pool Party, hosted by Lion’s Club 

Sat 16 Feb  Opera on the Platform 

Sat 16 Feb  Tractor Pull and Dirt Drags 

Sat 16 Mar  Lucky Charm at Platform Theatre 

Sat 16 Mar  Tractor Pull and Dirt Drags 

Sat 16 Mar  Aldersyde “Growing Together” Harvest Festival 

28 Mar—01 Apr 45th Annual Art Purchase 

Sat 30 Mar  2013 Platform Easter Markets 

Sat 12 Apr  Canterbury Tales 

Sat 13 Apr  Tractor Pull and Dirt Drags 
 

Got an event coming up?  Advertise it here. 

ISSUE DAY DATE 

FEB 2013 issue TUESDAY 22 January 2013 

MAR 2013 issue WEDNESDAY 20 February 2013 

APR 2013 issue FRIDAY 22 March 2013 

MAY 2013 issue TUESDAY 23 April 2013 

 JUN 2013 issue THURSDAY 23 May 2013 

JUL 2013 issue FRIDAY 21 June 2013 

AUG 2013 issue TUESDAY 23 July 2013 

SEP 2013 issue FRIDAY 23 August 2013 

OCT 2013 issue MONDAY 23 September 2013 

NOV 2013 issue WEDNESDAY 23 October 2013 

 DEC 2013 issue FRIDAY   22 November 2013 

 JAN 2014 issue THURSDAY   19 December 2013 

BEVERLEY BLARNEY DEADLINE DATES FOR 2013 

****Cut out these deadline reminders**** 

GYM MEMBERSHIP 

Don’t forget,  
Gym Memberships can be  

obtained from the  
Shire office or from 

www.beverley.wa.gov.au.  
Beverley Gym 

The Old Courthouse, 
Vincent St. 
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Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

31 Jan 
NEW  

YEAR’S  
EVE 

 
 
 
 
 

Shire Admin 
Office OPEN 

1 
NEW  

YEAR’S 
DAY 

2 
HACC 

 

RAOB 
 

Ambulance 
 

Shire Admin  
Office OPEN 

 

Twilight Mixed 
Bowls 

3 
Beginners  

Line Dancing 
 

Lion’s Dinner 
Meeting 

4 
Recycling 
Collection  

Commences 
 
 

5 6 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 
 

Social Tennis 

7 8 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

9 
HACC 

 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 

10 
Beginners  

Line Dancing 

11 12 13 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 
 

Social Tennis 

14 15 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

16 
HACC 

 
Masonic Lodge 

7.30pm 
 

Ambulance 
 

Twilight Mixed 
Bowls 

17 
Beginners  

Line Dancing 
 

Lion’s Business 
Meeting 

 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 

18 
Recycling Day 

19 20 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 
 

Social Tennis 

21 22 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

 

BLARNEY  
DEADLINE 

23 
HACC 

 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 

24 
Beginners  

Line Dancing 

25 
Op Shop 

26 
AUSTRALIA  

DAY 
 

Family Pool Party 
 

Australian  
Songbook at 

Platform Theatre 

27 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 
 

Social Tennis 

28 
Australia Day 
Public Holiday 

29 
HACC 

 
Men’s Shed 

 
Stay Active 

 
Quilting 

30 
HACC 

 
Twilight Mixed 

Bowls 

31 
Beginners  

Line Dancing 

   


